Black, Elliott (OST)

From: Department of Transportation <usdot@info.dot.gov>

Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2021 10:05 AM

To: Black, Elliott (OST)

Subject: URGENT—Correction to AMJP application form (related to Calendar Year vs. "Tax Year" data
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URGENT—Correction to AMJP application form (related to Calendar Year vs. "Tax Year" data)
DOT is updating and correcting an important detail in the AMJP application form and instructions.
In three places (on page 5, page 17, and pages 19-20), the document refers to "Tax Years" 2019 and/or 2020.

We are correcting those references to refer to "Calendar Year." We are making this change in recognition of the fact
that some businesses file taxes based on a fiscal year that is defined differently than the year ending December 31.

We will correct the application form as quickly as possible. We are sending this message to notify all applicants
immediately.

If you have already submitted an application and your tax-year matches the calendar year, no action is required.

If you have already submitted an application and your tax-year does not match the calendar year, please notify DOT at

amjp@dot.gov.

Thank you.
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